

Fred B. Allyn III Mayor

Kristen Chapman
Executive Assistant to the Mayor

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3222 FAX (860) 464-1126

July 19, 2023

Collen Miller 3 Reuven Drive Ledyard, CT 06339

Dear Ms. Miller:

I would like to extend a sincere thank you for your time and dedication to the town as a member of the Ledyard Visiting Nursing Board.

We are grateful for the outstanding service you have given to the town and appreciated your time spent on the board overseeing the skilled nursing and other therapeutic services that were provided by the Ledyard Visiting Nurses Association.

The decision to remove the Visiting Nursing Department from the 2024 Town of Ledyard Operating Budget was carefully considered. The health care industry landscape coupled with declining revenues has resulted in the difficult decision to defund the agency. Karen Goetchius and her team of dedicated nursing and healthcare providers are to be commended for their years of service to Ledyard residents.

The work of your Board has been a significant contribution in promoting a healthy community. I sincerely hope that you will consider serving the town in another capacity as your knowledge and experience would be a great resource to others. To view available positions on Town Commissions, Committees and Boards please visit www.ledyardct.org/244/Commission-Committees-Boards.

Sincerely.

Fred B. Allyn III

Mayor



Fred B. Allyn III Mayor

Kristen Chapman
Executive Assistant to the Mayor

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3222 FAX (860) 464-1126

July 19, 2023

Jacquelyn Baudro 69 Stoddards Wharf Road Ledyard, CT 06339

Dear Ms. Baudro:

I would like to extend a sincere thank you for your time and dedication to the town as a member of the Ledyard Visiting Nursing Board.

We are grateful for the outstanding service you have given to the town and appreciated your time spent on the board overseeing the skilled nursing and other therapeutic services that were provided by the Ledyard Visiting Nurses Association.

The decision to remove the Visiting Nursing Department from the 2024 Town of Ledyard Operating Budget was carefully considered. The health care industry landscape coupled with declining revenues has resulted in the difficult decision to defund the agency. Karen Goetchius and her team of dedicated nursing and healthcare providers are to be commended for their years of service to Ledyard residents.

The work of your Board has been a significant contribution in promoting a healthy community. I sincerely hope that you will consider serving the town in another capacity as your knowledge and experience would be a great resource to others. To view available positions on Town Commissions, Committees and Boards please visit www.ledyardct.org/244/Commission-Committees-Boards.

Sincerely

Fred B. Allyn III

Mayor



Fred B. Allyn III Mayor

Kristen Chapman
Executive Assistant to the Mayor

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3222 FAX (860) 464-1126

July 19, 2023

Joan Guarino 5 Hillcrest Avenue Ledyard, CT 06339

Dear Ms. Guarino:

I would like to extend a sincere thank you for your time and dedication to the town as a member of the Ledyard Visiting Nursing Board.

We are grateful for the outstanding service you have given to the town and appreciated your time spent on the board overseeing the skilled nursing and other therapeutic services that were provided by the Ledyard Visiting Nurses Association.

The decision to remove the Visiting Nursing Department from the 2024 Town of Ledyard Operating Budget was carefully considered. The health care industry landscape coupled with declining revenues has resulted in the difficult decision to defund the agency. Karen Goetchius and her team of dedicated nursing and healthcare providers are to be commended for their years of service to Ledyard residents.

The work of your Board has been a significant contribution in promoting a healthy community. I sincerely hope that you will consider serving the town in another capacity as your knowledge and experience would be a great resource to others. To view available positions on Town Commissions, Committees and Boards please visit www.ledyardct.org/244/Commission-Committees-Boards.

Sincerely,

Fred B. Allyn III

Mayor



Fred B. Allyn III Mayor

Kristen Chapman
Executive Assistant to the Mayor

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3222 FAX (860) 464-1126

July 19, 2023

Heather France 17 Garden Drive Gales Ferry, CT 06335

Dear Ms. France:

I would like to extend a sincere thank you for your time and dedication to the town as a member of the Ledyard Visiting Nursing Board.

We are grateful for the outstanding service you have given to the town and appreciated your time spent on the board overseeing the skilled nursing and other therapeutic services that were provided by the Ledyard Visiting Nurses Association.

The decision to remove the Visiting Nursing Department from the 2024 Town of Ledyard Operating Budget was carefully considered. The health care industry landscape coupled with declining revenues has resulted in the difficult decision to defund the agency. Karen Goetchius and her team of dedicated nursing and healthcare providers are to be commended for their years of service to Ledyard residents.

The work of your Board has been a significant contribution in promoting a healthy community. I sincerely hope that you will consider serving the town in another capacity as your knowledge and experience would be a great resource to others. To view available positions on Town Commissions, Committees and Boards please visit www.ledyardct.org/244/Commission-Committees-Boards.

Sincerely,

Fred B. Allyn II

Mayor



Fred B. Allyn III Mayor

Kristen Chapman
Executive Assistant to the Mayor

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3222 FAX (860) 464-1126

July 19, 2023

Adrienne Parad 5 Birch Street Ledyard CT, 06339

Dear Ms. Parad:

I would like to extend a sincere thank you for your time and dedication to the town as a member of the Ledyard Visiting Nursing Board.

We are grateful for the outstanding service you have given to the town and appreciated your time spent on the board overseeing the skilled nursing and other therapeutic services that were provided by the Ledyard Visiting Nurses Association.

The decision to remove the Visiting Nursing Department from the 2024 Town of Ledyard Operating Budget was carefully considered. The health care industry landscape coupled with declining revenues has resulted in the difficult decision to defund the agency. Karen Goetchius and her team of dedicated nursing and healthcare providers are to be commended for their years of service to Ledyard residents.

The work of your Board has been a significant contribution in promoting a healthy community. I sincerely hope that you will consider serving the town in another capacity as your knowledge and experience would be a great resource to others. To view available positions on Town Commissions, Committees and Boards please visit www.ledyardct.org/244/Commission-Committees-Boards.

Fred B. Allyn III

Mayor

Sincerely.



Fred B. Allyn III Mayor

Kristen Chapman Executive Assistant to the Mayor 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3222 FAX (860) 464-1126

July 19, 2023

Marcia Reece 79 Iron Street Ledyard, CT 06339

Dear Ms. Reece:

I would like to extend a sincere thank you for your time and dedication to the town as a member of the Ledyard Visiting Nursing Board.

We are grateful for the outstanding service you have given to the town and appreciated your time spent on the board overseeing the skilled nursing and other therapeutic services that were provided by the Ledyard Visiting Nurses Association.

The decision to remove the Visiting Nursing Department from the 2024 Town of Ledyard Operating Budget was carefully considered. The health care industry landscape coupled with declining revenues has resulted in the difficult decision to defund the agency. Karen Goetchius and her team of dedicated nursing and healthcare providers are to be commended for their years of service to Ledyard residents.

The work of your Board has been a significant contribution in promoting a healthy community. I sincerely hope that you will consider serving the town in another capacity as your knowledge and experience would be a great resource to others. To view available positions on Town Commissions, Committees and Boards please visit www.ledyardct.org/244/Commission-Committees-Boards.

Sincerely,

Fred B. Allyn III

Mayor



Fred B. Allyn III Mayor

Kristen Chapman
Executive Assistant to the Mayor

741 Colonet Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3222 FAX (860) 464-1126

July 19, 2023

Elizabeth Scott 4 Overlook Road Gales Ferry, CT 06335

Dear Ms. Scott:

I would like to extend a sincere thank you for your time and dedication to the town as a member of the Ledyard Visiting Nursing Board.

We are grateful for the outstanding service you have given to the town and appreciated your time spent on the board overseeing the skilled nursing and other therapeutic services that were provided by the Ledyard Visiting Nurses Association.

The decision to remove the Visiting Nursing Department from the 2024 Town of Ledyard Operating Budget was carefully considered. The health care industry landscape coupled with declining revenues has resulted in the difficult decision to defund the agency. Karen Goetchius and her team of dedicated nursing and healthcare providers are to be commended for their years of service to Ledyard residents.

The work of your Board has been a significant contribution in promoting a healthy community. I sincerely hope that you will consider serving the town in another capacity as your knowledge and experience would be a great resource to others. To view available positions on Town Commissions, Committees and Boards please visit www.ledyardct.org/244/Commission-Committees-Boards.

Sincerely,

Fred B. Allyn III

Mayor



Fred B. Allyn III Mayor

Kristen Chapman

Executive Assistant to the Mayor

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3222 FAX (860) 464-1126

July 19, 2023

Mary Beth Warwick 62 Church Hill Road Ledyard, CT 06339

Dear Ms. Warwick:

I would like to extend a sincere thank you for your time and dedication to the town as a member of the Ledyard Visiting Nursing Board.

We are grateful for the outstanding service you have given to the town and appreciated your time spent on the board overseeing the skilled nursing and other therapeutic services that were provided by the Ledyard Visiting Nurses Association.

The decision to remove the Visiting Nursing Department from the 2024 Town of Ledyard Operating Budget was carefully considered. The health care industry landscape coupled with declining revenues has resulted in the difficult decision to defund the agency. Karen Goetchius and her team of dedicated nursing and healthcare providers are to be commended for their years of service to Ledyard residents.

The work of your Board has been a significant contribution in promoting a healthy community. I sincerely hope that you will consider serving the town in another capacity as your knowledge and experience would be a great resource to others. To view available positions on Town Commissions, Committees and Boards please visit www.ledyardct.org/244/Commission-Committess-Boards.

Sincerely,

Fred B. Allyn III

Mayor